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Trustee Lindsay Campbell  
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Trustee Jim Schuler  
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Calendar of Events

March 2024
4	 Citizen’s Safety Committee
6 Personnel Committee
6	 Zoning Ordinance Steering Committee
12	 Building Board
12	 Village Board
19	 In-Person Absentee Voting
21	 Municipal Court
26	 April Building Board Materials Due

April 2024
1	 Parks & Recreation Committee
2	 Spring Election
4	 Seasonal Applications Due 
5-6	 Gym Closed
6	 Women’s Clothing Consignment Sale 

at the Village Center gym. 
For more information visit: 
www.betweenneighborssale.com

9	 Building Board 
9	 Village Board 
18	 Municipal Court
30	 May Building Board Materials Due

Trash/Recycling

3RD/4TH GRADE GIRLS BASKETBALL



An Honor and Privilege to Serve 
By Tanner A. Nystrom

Dear Village Residents, 

Over the past four years it has been my honor and privilege 
to serve as your Chief of Police and to work alongside staff 
and elected officials to ensure the safety and well-being 
of this community. Recently, I have heard an increasing 
interest from residents about police matters centered on 
crime and vehicle pursuits. Given the heightened interest, 
I want to use this opportunity to share my perspective and 
some data that may help clarify the value of our policing 
strategy to keep the Village safe.

The Maple Bluff Police Department embraces a 
holistic approach that unifies evidence-based policing 
strategies. The approach is designed to confront the 
most harmful crimes through problem-
oriented policing, build collaborative 
relationships with the public through 
community-oriented policing, and 
uphold the principles of fairness and 
transparency through procedural justice. 
To address the most concerning risks, 
we prioritize the threats posed by violent 
criminals and repeat offenders engaged 
in or about to engage in criminal activity, 
as well as reckless drivers who endanger 
the lives of innocent parties. Of the many 
tools we use to enable this approach, 
vehicle pursuits stand out as critical in 
addressing these risks directly. They 
empower our officers to apprehend 
suspects who pose the greatest ongoing 
threats to public safety, deter criminals, 
ensure they are held accountable for their actions, and 
provide valuable information and evidence to aid in a 
successful prosecution.

Our department’s priorities and proactivity are observable 
in the statistics table below. In 2023, the Maple Bluff 
Police Department generated 3,163 calls for service and 
investigated 476 crimes. These numbers reflect a 38% 
increase in calls, and a 34% increase in reported crimes 
when compared to the previous 5-year average. Similarly, 
through diligent and proactive policing efforts, in 2023 our 
officers made 101 arrests, 71 of which were individuals 
who were wanted, had a warrant, or were observed actively 
violating probation, parole, bail, or bond conditions – AKA 
repeat offenders. This is 36% more arrests and 90% more 
repeat offender arrests than the previous 5-year average. 
Similarly, we issued 35% more total charges and 77% more 
priority charges in 2023 than the previous 5-year average. 

In alignment with a measurable increase in crime, arrests, 

and charges, our officers have also observed a 133% 
increase in subjects fleeing from traffic stops between 
2019 and 2023. Additionally, while our officers terminated 
28 of their 53 vehicle pursuits in 2023, they also arrested 23 
violent criminals or repeat offenders from these incidents. 
Indeed, among the 101 arrests our officers made in 2023, 
approximately 1/3 were the result of a vehicle pursuit. 
Ultimately, these pursuit derived arrests have helped to 
keep our community safe and prevent offenders from 
continuing their dangerous behavior.

I think it is important to recognize that our efforts extend 
beyond pursuing violent criminals and repeat offenders. 
Reckless drivers who pose a significant threat to public 
safety are also a priority for our department. In 2023, we 

issued 41% more charges for dangerous 
driving behaviors than the previous 5-year 
average. We did so because reckless 
drivers not only endanger their own lives 
but also put the lives of innocent citizens 
at risk, injuring more than 3,000 people 
in Wisconsin every year. In 2023, public 
safety risks – such as violence, reckless 
driving, driving through traffic signals, 
excessive speeding, weaving recklessly 
through traffic, etc. – were present 
prior to 75% of the vehicle pursuits our 
officers were involved in. Vehicle pursuits 
are an integral tool for our officers to 
apprehend these individuals, hold them 
accountable, and send a clear message 
that reckless driving will not be tolerated.

I understand that vehicle pursuits raise concerns for safety. 
Indeed, our responsible use of pursuits is critical in keeping 
our community safe from harm and minimizing risks posed 
by dangerous individuals. We continuously evaluate and 
update our procedures to ensure that they align with 
the best practices in the law enforcement community, 
including finding alternatives – such as sound investigative 
measures – to hold suspects accountable and avoid 
repeated pursuits with habitual offenders. To this end, in 
2023 we issued 50% more charges than the previous 4-year 
average against individuals who evaded arrest or aided the 
suspects’ illegal actions. By apprehending violent criminals 
and repeat offenders engaged in or about to engage in 
criminal activity, as well as reckless drivers who endanger 
the lives of innocent parties, we protect the well-being of 
our residents and preserve the peace and security we all 
cherish. 

- Continued on Next Page - 
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In conclusion, you should know that 
your police department is comprised 
of dedicated and selfless public 
servants who continue to work through 
some of the most challenging events 
and circumstances of our time. Over 
the past four years, I have worked 
shoulder-to-shoulder with a truly 
exemplary group of people committed 
to protect and serve the Village 
despite the challenges of a pandemic, 
social unrest, economic volatility, and 
heightened political division; not to 
mention the real and ever-present 
stress that law enforcement officers 
endure from repetitive exposure to 
uncertain and often dangerous situations. Our team of 
officers has persisted despite being paid wages lower 
than surrounding communities, not having administrative 
support typical to police departments, and frequently 
being the only officer on duty. They serve knowing 
that they are valued, and their sacrifice is appreciated. 

As such, I thank you for your ongoing support of our 
officers and your partnership in our shared goal of keeping 
the village safe.

Sincerely,  
Tanner A. Nystrom 
Administrator / Chief of Police

An Honor and Privilege  
to Serve (continued)



Message from the Fire Chief  By Kristopher Loy, Fire Chief
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● Response Information:
The Maple Bluff Fire Rescue Department has responded to 47 calls for service in 2023
with an average response time of 3.9 minutes within the Village.

Call Description #
Calls

Fire 9
EMS 22

Alarm Investigation 6
Citizen Assist/Lock Out 1

Change of Quarters/Standby 1
Canceled En-Route 7

Haz-Mat 1
  

Total: 47

● EMS/Ambulance Update:
o The Village of Maple Bluff’s EMS 911 transport agreement with Ryan Brothers EMS

ended on March 31, 2023 and our staff have been the primary EMS providers since that
time. Throughout the month of April, our staff responded to numerous medical incidents
which resulted in patients being transported to area hospitals. While we hope you never
need to utilize our services, please know that our EMTs are highly trained and equipped to
help with whatever medical emergency you may experience.

● Automated CPR Device:
o Earlier this year, our department was awarded a federal grant to assist with

the purchase of an automated CPR device (LUCAS). The LUCAS device is
designed to provide high quality, continuous, chest compressions to patients
who have suffered a cardiac arrest. In addition to improving positive patient
outcomes, it allows our staff to perform other vital, lifesaving, skills more
safely while transporting patients to the hospital.

The Maple Bluff Fire Rescue 
Department (MBFD) is 
committed to protecting the 
residents and visitors of our 
community. In the interest of 
public safety, we provide a wide 
range of services including fire 
suppression, rescue, advanced 
emergency medical transport 

services, fire & EMS prevention, code enforcement, and 
public education. We like to think of it as taking an “all 
hazards” approach to protecting the Village. 

Last year, with the support of the Village Board of Trustees, 
Fire/EMS Committee, and Finance Committee, we took 
tremendous strides towards improving the services we 
provide. In March, we started providing 911 EMS transport 
services with our new ambulance, and in December signed 
a contract to replace our 21-year-old fire engine. The new 
fire engine is expected to be delivered in late 2025. These 
investments in public safety help ensure our members 
have the tools necessary to protect our community long 
into the future. 

Speaking of our membership, did you know the MBFD 
is a combination department? While we have four full-
time chief officers, the rest of our staff is comprised of 
interns and volunteers. We have six interns who live at 
our firehouse while they’re completing their fire/EMS 
certifications and associate degree at Madison College. 
They play an integral role in our day-to-day operations and 
staffing model. We also have approximately 20 volunteer 
firefighters and EMTs who receive minimal compensation 
for their services. In 2023 these volunteers provided over 
11,785 hours of on-call time. Which equates to about 50 
hours per month. Unfortunately, we currently do not have 
any Village residents serving with our organization.

If you, or someone you know is interested in giving back 
to the community, becoming a firefighter or emergency 
medical technician (EMT) is a great way to do it. No 
experience is needed, and we’ll provide all the necessary 

training. If becoming a firefighter or EMT is not for you, 
but you’d still like to help, perhaps our fire department 
auxiliary is more your speed. Visit our website or the Village 
Employment page for more information. 

villageofmaplebluff.com/fire-rescue

If you have any questions concerning 
the MBFD, please contact me at your 
convenience. As always, we look 
forward to continuing to serve the 
Village of Maple Bluff.

kloy@villageofmaplebluff.com  
or call 608-244-3390 
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Please call 608-244-3048 or email sdanz@villageofmaplebluff.com if you have Election questions. 
Office hours: 8am – 4pm Monday through Thursday, 8am – noon Friday.

Presidential Preference, Non-partisan Office, and State Referendum

VOTE APRIL 2ND ELECTION

LOCAL CONTESTS ON THE BALLOT:

Village Trustees (3) – Incumbent Ben Schmidt is 
not seeking re-election. Candidates for the three 
seats up for election include Robert J Gingras, 
Kristine Jaeger (Incumbent), Paula Cooper 
Hughes, Lillian Bickers, Mike B Wittenwyler 
(Incumbent), and Greg Engle.

Municipal Judge – Incumbent Denis Vogel is not 
seeking re-election. Walter R Stewart is the single 
candidate for this race.

Absentee Voting (in person) March 19th – March 29th, 
during office hours of 8am – 4pm Monday – Thursday, 
and Friday the 22nd 8am – 12pm, with an extension to 
5pm on Friday March 29th. Location - Village Center, 18 
Oxford Place. Bring your photo ID.

Absentee Voting (by mail) Request your ballot now at 
myvote.wi.gov. Ballots will be mailed beginning March 
12th. The deadline to request a mailed ballot is March 
29th at 5pm. Voted ballots must be returned by USPS 
or hand delivered to office staff by 8pm on Election 
Day. Ballots will not be counted if received in a drop 
box, hand delivered by someone else, or after 8pm on 
Election Day.

Voter Registration - To check your registration status 
visit myvote.wi.gov. Online registration on the MyVote 
website is open through March 13th. After March 13th, 
registration can be done in-person at the Village Center 
during business hours or on Election Day. You will need 
to provide Proof of Residence.

Election Day – Bring your photo ID and vote at the 
Village Center from 7:00am – 8:00pm on April 2nd!



In the upcoming Village 
election, three Trustee 
positions are open, with 
six official candidates. 
Special thanks to Trustee 
Ben Schmidt who is rolling 
off as a Trustee and will 
continue his commitment 
to the Village by committee 
service. Two current 
Trustees, Kristine Jaeger 
and Mike Wittenwyler, are 
running for re-election. 
Both Kristine and Mike 
have been tireless in their 

attention and participation, they are outstanding stewards 
of your Village. The four other candidates are Lilly Bickers, 
Paula Cooper Hughes, Greg Engle, and Bob Gingras. I 
look forward to serving alongside whomever fills the three 
available seats. PLEASE VOTE ON APRIL 2nd. I would love 
to see 100% participation. 

We have three new candidates who have voiced their 
desire to be a trustee to specifically address the Village 
police pursuit policy, or more generally our public safety 
priorities and transparency.  The pursuit policy is a highly 
complicated topic which became a focus when two high-
speed pursuits ended in crashes in and near the Village 
in November 2022.  Following these incidents, the Village 
Board heard from a group of concerned citizens asking 
how the Maple Bluff Police Department is going to 
protect residents, including continuing to pursue unlawful 
behavior to protect our pedestrian-friendly Village. A 
Safety Committee was formed, and as an initial step, 
neighborhood watch signs were installed. This was the 
least disruptive action rather than installing speed bumps 
or other more intensive measures, which were among 
many topics discussed.  Once neighborhood watch signs 
were installed, a different group of concerned citizens 
advocated for removal of the neighborhood watch signs.  
This dialogue then pivoted to the Village Police pursuit 
policy. I want to share a few observations about the pursuit 
topic:

1.	 The pursuit policy was formalized in 2020 when we re-
codified all our police policies using a service called 
Lexipol, which provides a library of national and state-
specific law enforcement policies. The library is founded on 
best practices in policing and updated in response to new 
state and federal laws and court decisions.  Prior to 2020, 
the pursuit policy was less detailed and less restrictive.

2.	 There has been an increased incidence of criminal behavior 
resulting in high-speed chases over the last five years, some 
of which have resulted in crashes in our neighborhood.  
In all cases, the unlawful driver who failed to pullover for 
a traffic stop was not a Village resident. The offenders are 
entering the Village from Madison, a pursuit is initiated in 
Maple Bluff, ending either in Maple Bluff or back in the City 
of Madison.   

3.	 The City of Madison has a very restrictive pursuit policy. This 
means that the Madison Police Department rarely engages 

Election  By Kevin O’Driscoll, Village President

in a pursuit and will only pursue individuals who have 
committed or are about to commit a violent felony.  The 
Madison Police Department adopted this policy in 2010.    

4.	 The City of Madison has formally asked the Village of Maple 
Bluff to revise its current pursuit policy to match the City 
of Madison policy.  The City’s ask is that since the pursuit 
begins in Maple Bluff and most often ends up in the City of 
Madison, the Village officer should not pursue in the City of 
Madison.  Again, the offender enters the Village from the 
City of Madison, engaged by a Maple Bluff Police Officer, 
and then often pursued back into the City of Madison.      

5.	 The City of Monona engaged in a high-speed pursuit in 
January 2024 where spike strips were used to stop the 
pursuit. This incident resulted in a crash and the deaths of 
the fleeing driver and two occupants in the speeding car.  
Monona has a pursuit policy very similar to Maple Bluff’s.  
After a brief suspension of Monona’s pursuit policy, City of 
Monona residents and Common Council reinstated their 
policy and continues to operate with a policy like ours.

6.	 All Maple Bluff Police Department police pursuits are 
reviewed by a supervisor and our Police Chief Tanner 
Nystrom. Critical incidents requiring further investigation 
are conducted by the Wisconsin Department of Justice – 
Division of Criminal Investigation.  Every pursuit initiated 
by the Village of Maple Bluff is reviewed and evaluated for 
compliance with Village policy.  

At the most basic level, the question is:  Do you want our 
Maple Bluff Police Officers pursuing unlawful drivers in a 
high-speed chase, OR are you ok not pursing the offender 
as a high-speed chase may increase the risk to our Maple 
Bluff Police Officer, our residents, and the speeder.  
Candidly, when this topic first came to our attention, my 
perspective was that “we should just let the unlawful, 
disrespecting driver proceed from Madison, through the 
Village and back into Madison.” The offender is not a Village 
Resident, and the City of Madison is not my neighborhood.  
But is this right?  And if so, where does it end?  We are 
a community that cares about each other, and we care 
about the neighborhoods around Maple Bluff.  Are you ok 
with seeing someone driving at high rates of speed and 
recklessly on Lakewood or Kensington without that driver 
being followed by police officer?  Is it ok if the reckless 
driver is only on Sherman Avenue and continues out of 
Maple Bluff?  How would you feel if you lived on Sherman 
Avenue, and we just chose to let the fleeing driver continue 
past your house?  Why should I care – just continue out of 
my Village and back into the neighborhoods of the City of 
Madison – who cares?  But is this right?       

As mentioned earlier, this is a complicated topic.  What I 
know is that Police Chief and Village Administrator Tanner 
Nystrom is an expert and is a believer in our current police 
pursuit policy.  At my day job, I often work with attorneys, I 
tend to listen to attorneys because they are experts.  I tend 
to listen to Police Chief Nystrom, because he is an expert 
who has years of service to our country and a master’s 
degree in public policy.  Tanner protects us and I am 
thankful for his leadership and expertise. 



Municipal Judge Candidates

Village Board Candidates

WALTER STEWART
My name is Walter Stewart and 
I am a candidate for Village of 
Maple Bluff Municipal Judge.  I 
have degrees from Beloit College 
and the University of Wisconsin 
School of Law.  I have practiced 
law in the community for over 40 
years. My practice emphasizes 
business, real estate, and estate 
planning law.  I am also a former 
prosecuting attorney for another 
municipality.

My wife, Pam, and I moved to the Village in 1990.  I served for 
24 years on the Parks and Recreation and Board of Harbor 
Commissioners. Most recently, I served as an alternate 
member of the Village Zoning Board of Appeals from 2021-
2023.  My community involvement includes Board service on 
Housing Initiatives, Inc., a nonprofit organization providing 
housing for people who are poor, homeless, and mentally 

ill.  I served on the Board of the Northside Planning Council 
creating jobs and economic opportunities.  I also served on 
the Board of the North East Senior Coalition (NESCO), now 
known as NewBridge Madison, Inc., providing programs 
and services for older and disabled persons, and the 2008 
Olbrich Garden Tour.

In our greater community, I served on the Board for 
Harambee Dental Clinic, the Development Committee for 
St. Mary’s Hospital, and the UW-Whitewater Committee 
on Human Subject Research.  I also served on the Board 
of Directors for Phantom Lake YMCA Camp, two terms as 
Board Chair.

The next Municipal Judge must continue the practice of 
dignity and respect.  Many people come to municipal court 
with no previous legal experiences, a lack of understanding 
about the process, and apprehension of what might happen 
to them. We respect dignity by allowing each person the 
time to tell their story. The Court must then clearly apply the 
consistent and firm enforcement of our laws if we want to 
continue future respect for the Village’s ordinances. 

LILLY BICKERS
Hello, I am Lilly Bickers, and I am 
running for Village Board Trustee.   

I have been a resident of the 
Village of Maple Bluff since 1990.  
I earned a BA from The University 
of Wisconsin and had a successful 
Project Management career 
in Chicago and New York City 
before returning to the village in 
2003.    Living in Maple Bluff has 
been a unique and wonderful 

experience for our family – Annabelle (14), Christopher 
(14), and Jack (17).  We are fortunate to be surrounded by 
parents, grandparents, siblings, extended family, and many 
great neighborhood friends.   I love living in the Village 
for many reasons, such as the beautiful setting, numerous 
amenities, and social opportunities. What I value the most 

is the welcoming nature of the neighborhood and the fact 
that we all want what is best for our community.

I have been an active member of the Greater Madison 
Community through volunteer work.  I have served the 
boards of The Dane County Humane Society, Henry Vilas 
Zoological Society, Madison Children’s Museum, and my 
children’s school specializing in community engagement 
and capital campaign initiatives.   My family is a Member 
of the Maple Bluff Country Club and TPC at Cherokee, 
and we enjoy golf, tennis, travel, and all the activities 
accessible in the Bluff.   I returned to the workforce three 
years ago and joined Woodman’s Food Market as a 
Training and Development Specialist.  I engage with all 
of our stores across Wisconsin and Illinois, working as a 
trainer to develop and implement programs and, most 
importantly, help maintain the company’s culture that 
values its associates, customers, and communities we serve.  

BOB GINGRAS
My name is Bob Gingras. I have 
been a resident of Maple Bluff 
since 2004. I am the founding 
partner of Gingras, Thomsen & 
Wachs, a law firm that represents 
individuals/plaintiffs in the areas 
of personal injury and civil rights 
litigation. I have been a trial lawyer 
in these areas for over 40 years. I 
was recently voted to be among 
the top 25 lawyers in Madison 

in Madison Magazine. I have also served on the Board 
of Directors of the Susan G. Komen for the Cure (Breast 
Cancer) for six years.

I am not a politician and have never served on a Village or 
City Board before. However, I have decided to run for a 
board position because of certain recent events and issues 
including the Halloween changes, the “We call the police” 
signs and the village’s high speed police chase policy. I was 
and am opposed to these types of policies. In particular, I 
believe the current high speed police chase policy clearly 
endangers our citizens and particularly our children. It also 
exposes our Village to potential legal liability. I would try my 
best to change this policy so that a more restrictive and safe 
policy was adopted by the Village, much like the policies 
implemented by the cities of Madison and Middleton. I 
believe I would bring a perspective to the board that would 
help protect the individual rights and safety of its citizens 
and children. This should be the primary objective of how 
any local government should operate or run.



Village Board Candidates (continued)

Why am I running for Village Board Trustee?  
I am running because I believe in active participation in the 
community in which you live.  I can empathize with all sides 
and have the temperament to reach common ground.  In 
my experience, I have had to make difficult decisions for the 
benefit of the whole.   I have learned to listen and identify 
underlying issues through meaningful analysis.  I know my 
strengths and rely on others’ expertise when necessary.  
Lastly, I have a positive approachable personality which will 
enable me to positively connect with my village neighbors.    

What are the top issues facing the Village and how would 
you resolve them?
Supporting our village’s critical services is a top priority to 
ensure all residents feel safe and secure. We should work 
to maintain and supply the Police, Fire, and supporting 
departments with the most up-to-date equipment, 
technology, and training.  We have been victims of crime 
twice (none of us are immune), so I know how it feels to 
be vulnerable and I also know how grateful we were for 
the swift and professional response we received from our 
Village Police.  I support the continued growth of our Village 

Community events and programs so that there is always 
something to do at any age.   Lastly, we should be able to 
be creative in our approach to budgeting and fundraising 
so we can ensure we have exhausted all options before any 
additional burden is put on our residents.   We are better 
together, and I believe we can keep the Village of Maple 
Bluff the place we can have pride in today and ensure its 
success for many years to come.  Thank you in advance for 
your consideration, and I look forward to serving if given 
the opportunity.

How do I think local government should operate?   
First, remember that local government participants 
are volunteers putting in their time, experience, and 
understanding to represent their community when others 
are unwilling or afraid to do so.   Local government should 
be chaired by those who understand issues and their impact 
on the community they serve.   When difficult decisions need 
to be made for the betterment of our community today, we 
should also be aware of how the decisions will affect those 
of the future.  A steady, common-sense voice transcending 
trends is essential for an effective village board.

GREG ENGLE
I have lived in the Bluff for 
thirteen years and am excited 
about the opportunity to bring 
my professional experience to 
serve the village as a trustee. 
I have worked in public safety 
for the state government for 
nearly 22 years, first as the state’s 
homeland security program 
director and later with the division 
of emergency management as 

the director of planning and preparedness, before being 
appointed by the governor to lead the division in 2022.  

I oversee an agency, with 82 full-time staff a lean $6 
million operating budget, responsible for working with 
police, fire, and local government officials every day to 
prepare for, respond to, and recover from emergencies. 
I understand how to develop and implement strategies 
in government and work with stakeholders to get things 
done in a resource-constrained environment.  

My education is in the social sciences, and I have always 
believed strongly in the power of data and evidence to 
drive sound decision-making. I received a bachelor’s 
degree from the University of Minnesota and a Ph.D. from 
the University of Wisconsin-Madison in anthropology, 
studying urban planning and politics. I found my path into 
public service when, during a stint after 9/11 as a research 
analyst for the state in 2002, I saw an opportunity to make 
a difference.  

I am also an adjunct professor in the Department of Public 
and Environmental Affairs at the University of Wisconsin-
Green Bay and have served on a number of boards and 
advisory committees, including the Governor’s Homeland 
Security Council and the board of directors for 211 
Wisconsin.  Here in the Bluff, I have enjoyed my volunteer 

experiences as a youth basketball coach and with the 
Scout troop, leading wilderness trips, helping with service 
projects, and delivering wreaths throughout the village.  I 
also enjoy helping in the outdoors with habitat restoration 
projects, and I believe we all have a responsibility 
to contribute, even in small ways, to improving and 
maintaining our community’s quality of life.  You might see 
me occasionally with a bag picking up trash as I walk my 
dog in the village and surrounding areas.

Why are you running for Village Trustee?
When my wife, Melissa, and I moved here in 2010, we saw 
Maple Bluff as an ideal place to raise our kids, Lauren and 
Owen.  Now that they are off to college, we have more 
space in our house and I have more time to give back to 
the place that has been such a great home for my family.  

I believe that my extensive and hands-on experience is 
well-suited to addressing some of the current challenges 
facing the village, and I want to contribute to making Maple 
Bluff both a safe and welcoming community for residents 
and visitors alike.  

What are the top issues facing the village and how would 
you resolve them?
The top issue facing the village is the need to develop a 
public safety and policing strategy that is evidence-based 
and reflects our values.  Maple Bluff is an incredibly safe 
community and there is no evidence that it is getting less 
safe.  Traffic safety is a continued concern, and the board 
should continue to research and implement effective 
traffic control measures.  However, our current vehicle 
pursuit policy is out-of-step with US Department of Justice 
guidance as well as the vast majority of our neighboring 
police departments, and it creates public safety risks to 
officers, drivers, and pedestrians.  We need to provide 
police officers with the tools and resources they need, but 
the board also must perform its oversight role, take the 
community’s input, and ensure a balanced approach.  



Village Board Candidates (continued)

KRISTINE JAEGER
Hello, I am Kristine Jaeger. I have 
lived in Maple Bluff for over 19 
years with my family. My husband 
Ed and I have raised our three 
kids in the village: Grace (20), 
Finn (18),

and Olive (13). I grew up in 
Oconomowoc and moved to 
Madison to attend UW-Madison. 
I fell in love with the city and 

my husband and never left.  At UW-Madison I earned a 
Bachelor of Science in Horticulture with an emphasis in 
Business. Years ago, I worked in banking, lending, and 
investments. I’ve managed a flower shop, have been a 
stay-at-home mom, and currently work in residential real 
estate as an agent. My civic and volunteer experiences are 
diverse, I have served on the Board of Trustees for four 
terms now and am continually learning new things about 
being a volunteer for a small governmental body. I serve 
on the Urban Forestry, Plan Commission, Building Board, 
Board of Review, Public Works, and Personnel committees. 
I have volunteered in the community at my kids’ schools 
on various committees, too many to list. I have helped with 
Luke House meals through the church. The St. Patrick’s Day 
parade has been important to my family, and you will have 
seen us walking in the parade, this year it is on St. Patrick’s 
Day. I have volunteered at the Country Club organizing the 
9-hole ladies golf, and the village Fest on the 4th, CYGW,
and consistently find a shift at the various village festivals. I
have also made a few pots of chili for Winterfest!

Why are you running for Village Trustee?
I have enjoyed being a part of the village government 
for the last 8 years and enjoy listening to and learning 
about the various ideas everyone has. The Village Board 
is stronger with different opinions being heard. The village 

is an exceptional place to live in largely because of how 
wonderful our neighbors are, the love they show for their 
homes, and the exceptional staff at the village including 
our police and fire departments. I cherish that we can raise 
our kids here and want to work hard to help maintain and 
improve it for years to come.

What are the top issues facing the village and how would 
you resolve them?
We are incredibly fortunate to live in Maple Bluff where 
everyone takes pride in the village they live in. I think the 
top issues include maintaining safety and security we are 
all accustomed to, maintaining the services we all enjoy 
as village residents, and ensuring all residents are heard. 
Appreciating what the village is now and being thoughtful 
in our decisions of what it will be 100 years from now.  I am 
asking for your vote; I have enjoyed being a trustee and 
am excited to volunteer my time for the next 2-year term. 
I think we should focus on what is best for the longevity of 
the village, not engaging on what the mainstream trends 
are, and concentrate on maintaining top notch village staff, 
which is extremely important. Thank them when you can! 
Paying close attention to any and all proposed changes is 
also a high priority. I welcome all feedback and thoughts 
from all residents and welcome your call, text, or email.

What is your view about how local government should 
operate?
Local government should serve all the residents, they 
should have a pulse on the village and the direction it 
is going. Local government should help protect what is 
important and special about the community they serve. 
A trustee should know how to listen and represent the 
residents well by voting on issues to help shape what the 
majority of the village wants which includes some difficult 
decisions that are never made lightly.  Government should 
base decisions on what is best for now and 100 years from 
now. Thank you for your vote and I look forward to hearing 
from you!

Second, we need more engagement with our neighboring 
communities. Madison’s north and east side neighborhoods 
are important partners, and as those neighborhoods 
continue to grow and evolve, we need to recognize that 
our fortunes are tied together and work together to solve 
problems.

Lastly, the village recently completed an analysis that 
highlights challenges with staffing and workload within 
the village administration.  We have very talented and 
dedicated village staff who work hard to provide the 
services that we all rely on, but they are stretched.  There are 
several good recommendations in the report to help ease 
the workload while streamlining government services, and 
the board should consider these as part of a larger strategy 
implemented with public input. 

What is your view about how local government should 
operate?
Local government needs to be transparent and responsive, 
but above all reflect the values of the community members 

that it serves and represents.  The village board should 
make it a priority to keep residents informed and ensure 
there are plenty of opportunities to provide public input 
before making key decisions.  This includes not just 
meeting the statutory requirements for open meetings, 
but also providing information to residents ahead of time 
so they can come to meetings well informed.  It also means 
leveraging a variety of methods to get the word out.  

Trustees need to listen and welcome input from a variety of 
perspectives, and sometimes this may come in the form of 
disagreement.  I am a big believer in the power of healthy, 
respectful conflict as a tool for learning and improvement.  
Even as a small, tight-knit village we are not always going 
to find consensus on important issues, but through open 
communication and respectful dialogue we can find a 
balance that preserves our quality of life while continuing 
to be a vibrant and welcoming community.



Village Board Candidates (continued)

I grew up in Upstate 
New York, ran away to 
California for school (and 
stayed), then something I 
couldn’t have predicted 
happened: I landed 
in Wisconsin with a 
husband and baby 

in 2002. It started with a weekend visit to my sister, and 
from the moment I stepped foot in the village it felt like 
home. So, when Craig and I found out we were having our 
daughter Eliot (we were living in the Oakland Hills by then), 
I followed my heart straight back to my sister and Maple 
Bluff with Craig at my side.
Next came the years of making friends in the trenches: 
from Camp Ya Gotta Wanna, A&A, and the Muskies to 
watching out for each other’s free-ranging new drivers 
and—suddenly—the shock of empty nesting. Our band 
of parents has managed to survive political upheaval, 
a turbulent divide in school choice, and, not least, the 
treachery of the ruined green lounge chairs at the (old) MB 
pool. I credit years of shivering at the sidelines of spring 
soccer, sweating through hours of Nakoma trophy meets, 
and our own free-ranging shenanigans at the BP with 
holding us together.
Also, this place. It has a way of taking care of us while we 
take care of each other.
Professional life: I put my very useful film degree to work 
on a brief production career followed by a long stretch in 
advertising at TBWA/Chiat/Day before accidentally falling 
into publishing in New York. Editing books became an 
unexpected dream education. My authors span the works. 
From Zbigniew Brzezinski and Leif Enger to Ada Calhoun 
and Sarah M. Broom, I learned how to build lasting 
relationships with my publishers, navigate the intricacies 
of each new manuscript, and, most importantly, to hear my 
authors’ voices and help bring their visions to fruition.
Civic life: My focus has shifted over the years from 
traditional GOTV efforts and swim team volunteering to 
more private advocacy. We all encounter unmet needs 
from time to time. But there aren’t always established 
boards or groups to turn to when we do. Sometimes we’re 
the only voice until someone joins us. To that end, I’m 
proudest of having helped to bring scalp cooling to the 
UW Carbone Cancer Center, so patients with compatible 
chemo regimens who choose to can maintain their hair—
and privacy—while undergoing treatment. The therapeutic 
ripple effect of maintaining privacy and the sense of well-
being it affords friends and family is tremendous, and I’m 
so happy this choice is available to people.
Why are you running for village trustee?
The simple answer is that I’ve enjoyed every benefit this 
village has to offer and I care. I’m up.
The complicated answer is that after attending village board 
meetings this past year, I became curious about MBPD’s 
high-speed pursuit policy. I then combed through our 
policy guidelines online. And, finally, to better understand 
high-speed pursuit from an officer’s perspective, I made 
an open-records request for dashcam footage of the high-
speed chase that occurred in Maple Bluff in November 

2022 and ended in a fatality after a crash on 
Woodland Circle. 

The video showed an MBPD cruiser run five stop signs on 
Kensington Drive at high speed, race to the crest of the 
MBCC hill past the DO NOT ENTER signs, then speed the 
wrong way down the entrance to the club—never once 
slowing down. (The pursued car first became visible on 
video when the cruiser neared Lakewood Boulevard at the 
beach park. The pursuit was triggered by an erratic traffic 
move on Sherman Avenue, after which the car turned into 
the village.)
The footage is chilling. We lived on Kensington until 
Eliot was five. I’ve been either a club member or Muskie/
lifeguard mom my whole life here. I know where kids goof 
around near the pool entrance and members walk to the 
gym looking down at their phones. The driver of the cruiser 
that day couldn’t possibly have seen over that hill—much 
less a toddler over that hill. 
Maple Bluff is a small village with minimal crime. But 
the danger our high-speed pursuit policy poses to 
the community is potentially devastating. Despite the 
November 2022 fatality, our discretionary chases continue 
and have resulted in further accidents and injuries to 
bystanders. 
I’m running because I believe we’re obligated to take 
a clear-eyed, data-driven look at our pursuit guidelines 
to ensure they both enhance our safety and reasonably 
reflect our community’s needs.
Also, governance is fascinating and works best with a 
variety of voices and perspectives. I’m eager to collaborate 
with people whose strengths complement one another to 
help serve the needs of the village.
Issues facing the village:
Two pressing issues—as expressed by staffing consultants 
the village recently engaged—are outdated technology 
and understaffing. The consultants’ suggestions included 
contracting with critical resource providers like IT 
vendors to modernize and secure our systems; hiring an 
administrative assistant; and leveraging the strengths of 
current staff. I support consensus solutions for managing 
complex IT issues, rebalancing workloads, and restoring 
work-life balance to administrators, so village staff can 
provide high-quality services with meaningful support. 
Village administration could also follow the lead of our fire 
department and the state (with Madison College and UW 
respectively) and explore building sustainable internships 
to boost communications and social media outreach—and 
engage a fresh generation of voices.
View of how government should operate:
Consistently, fiscally responsibly, ethically:

• Support competitive salaries and benefits for police,
fire, and administrative staff to maximize retention.

• Introduce best municipal practices training
to strengthen consistent, fiscally responsible
governance as the board evolves.

• Initiate diversity, equity, and inclusion training, set
transparent accountability guidelines, and support
community policing efforts.

Now you’re up! Please vote.

PAULA COOPER HUGHES



Village Board Candidates (continued)

MIKE WITTENWYLER
I have been a Maple Bluff resident 
since 2014, currently residing at 
23 Paget Road in Fuller’s Woods 
with my spouse Jessica Marquez 
and our dogs Oscar and Olivia.  
Our four children are all out of 
the house, attending college and 
starting their careers.  
Since 1998, I have been an 
administrative and regulatory 
attorney at Godfrey & Kahn, S.C.  

I am a shareholder, lead the firm’s Political Law practice 
group and help manage the law firm as a member of its 
board of directors.

Over the years, I have been active in a variety of community 
and civic organizations, volunteered for a number of causes 
and sat on many boards of directors.  

Why are you running for Village Trustee?
I was taught very early about the importance of giving 
back and community involvement.  That an involved and 
engaged citizenry is essential to a strong community.  To 
that end, public service as a Village Trustee is a personal 
commitment to better our community and preserve the 
great municipal services and life we have in Maple Bluff.

I was elected to the Board of Trustees in 2022.  In my 
first term, I have greatly enjoyed learning more about 
the Village’s operations and the issues facing our 
community.  I have chaired the Ordinance Committee 
and Police Committee.  I also have been a member of the 
Country Club Joint Committee and Parks and Recreation 
Committee.  I am also a member of the Zoning Ordinance 
Update Committee.  

During the last two years, the Board of Trustees and its 
committees have been quite active.  It seems that there is 
never a shortage of items to address or new issues coming 
before each respective committee.  By running for re-
election, I can continue to work on these issues, addressing 
the challenges and opportunities that are before all of us 
as neighbors.  

What are the top issues facing the village and how would 
you resolve them?
We need to protect, preserve, and enhance our unique 
and special community.  Like many communities across 
Wisconsin, we face challenges in maintaining our high 
standards for Village operations, budgeting, and capital 
expenditures.  We must meet those challenges while 
controlling taxes and continuing to provide excellent 
public services and safety.  We also need to preserve the 
environment as the natural elements are what attracted 
many of us to live in the Village.

To address these issues, we need to have a vision for the 
future, shape our plans around our existing assets and 
avoid just accepting what comes along.  We need to 
implement policies and make decisions that will allow our 
excellent quality of life and municipal services to continue 
for the next generation. 

At the moment, the top issues facing the Village include:

•	 Public Safety – We need to continue to fully support 
the Village police department and our police chief 
by providing them with the tools and policies that 
they need to effectively do their jobs.  Ensuring 
public safety and security of any community is one 
of the primary responsibilities of local government.  

•	 Responsible Budgeting – Municipal governments 
across Wisconsin are doing more with less, making 
and facing difficult budgetary decisions.  In the 
coming months and years, we will need to decide 
what Village services we value the most as well as the 
appropriate size and structure of our Village staff.  
As much as we would like to say “yes” to everything, 
our funding and revenues are not unlimited.

•	 Vibrant and Attractive Sherman Avenue Corridor – 
We are fortunate that our small commercial district 
is growing and attracting interest from a variety 
of merchants.  We need to continue to invest in 
the Village’s “Main Street,” providing economic 
incentives and using financial tools that catalyze 
continued growth and development in this area.

•	 Preserving Single-Family Housing Zoning – While 
the City of Madison recently modified its zoning 
ordinances to move away from strictly single-family 
housing neighborhoods, there is little interest to 
do so in the Village of Maple Bluff.  Accordingly, we 
need to work to maintain the predominately single-
family housing nature of our community.   

What is your view about how local government should 
operate?
Frequently, it is local government that has the greatest 
impact on our daily lives.  Accordingly, open and timely 
communication with all Village residents must always occur 
so that Trustees and staff can listen and gather resident 
input.  Questions must be responded to on a timely basis 
and concerns addressed as they arise.  Even in times of 
disagreement, Trustees and Village residents need to 
continue communicating, working to find solutions, and 
fine-tuning our always evolving public policies.  And, at 
all times, Village records and meetings need to be easy to 
access, properly noticed, and readily available.



Parks and Recreation 
By: Curt Erickson, Recreation Director/Deputy Treasurer

Seasonal Employment

Applications for summer employment are now being 
accepted until Thursday, 4/4/2024. The Village’s 
application can be found on the website. 

LIFEGUARDS
Qualifications:

•	 Current Lifeguard Certification which includes CPR or 
completion by the end of May is required as a condition 
of employment.

•	 State Law requires lifeguards working at a natural body 
of water to be a minimum of 16 years of age.

Description: The Village of Maple Bluff is seeking 
multiple qualified candidates to fill open positions as a 
lifeguard at Beach Park. Interested candidates should 
be self-motivators, independent workers, energetic, 
compassionate, and have previous experience working 
with youth. For a complete job description, contact Curt 
Erickson at cerickson@villageofmaplebluff.com.

Pay: Pay range is $15.00 - 17.00/hr., 
depending on experience

CYGW COUNSELORS
Qualifications:

•	 Minimum of 14 years of age or older

•	 Previous experience working with children as a 
babysitter.

•	 Successful completion of a Babysitter Training Course 
(preferred, but not required)

Description: The Village of Maple Bluff is seeking 
multiple candidates who are eager to provide a fun, 
safe, and educational camp for youth between the 
ages of 3-7. Candidates are required to be available 
to work from 12:30pm-4:30pm, Tuesday, Wednesday 
and Thursday beginning June 11th through August 1st. 
Camp Counselors will be assigned specific groups of 
up to 6 participants to provide small group activities. 
For a complete job description, contact Curt Erickson at 
cerickson@villageofmaplebluff.com.

Pay: Pay range is $13.00-15.00/hr., 
depending on experience

CYGW DIRECTOR
Qualifications:

•	 Knowledge of program planning, leadership, and 
-budgeting

•	 The ability to communicate effectively orally and in 
writing

•	 The ability to plan, organized and implement activities 
and events for CYGW is required

•	 Previous experience in a responsible leadership 
position is highly desirable

•	 The ability to maintain accurate and detailed records 
of timesheets, expense reports and camp participation

•	 First Aid, CPR & AED Certification is required prior to 
program start date.

Description: The Director works under the direction of the 
Recreation Director and Volunteer Parent group to develop 
a summer Recreation program consistent with the needs 
and interests of the community. This is a management 
position that requires extensive planning, organization, 
and decision-making that directly manages a summer. 
This position requires availability beginning in May for 
planning. CYGW begins mid-June which will consist of 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday offering from 12:00pm 
– 4:30pm. The camp is an 8-week program for ages 3 to 7 
years of age. 

Pay: $18 - $22/hr., depending on experience

Applications available at  
Villageofmaplebluff.comWE’RE HIRING!WE’RE HIRING!  WE’RE HIRING! 



Parks and Recreation (continued) 
By: Curt Erickson, Recreation Director/Deputy Treasurer

Village Center Gym

The Parks and Recreation provided approval for a large 
event rental to be held in the gym on April 6. This will 
require the gym to be closed beginning Friday, April 
5. More information will be available in the newsletter 
regarding the event.   

Register here:https://maplebluff.recdesk.com/
Community/Home

BABYSITTER CERTIFICATION 
Saturday, 5/4  *Registration closes 2 weeks prior  
9:00a – 4:00p 
Village Center 2nd Floor Training Room 
Fee: $110.00 
Ages: 9 – 15 
Min. 6/Max. 12

LEARN TO PLAY CHESS 
Tuesdays, 4/2 – 5/21 
5:00pm – 6:00pm 
Dailey Cabin 
Fee: $118.00 
Ages: 5 -12

YEL! BRICKTOPIA 
Tuesdays 4/9 – 5/14 
4:45pm – 5:45pm 
Fee: $85.00 
Beach House 
Ages: 7 – 12

YEL! MARCH MADNESS BASKETBALL 
Wednesdays 3/6 – 4/3 
4:45pm – 5:45pm 
Fee: $75.00 
Gym 
Ages: 5 – 8

YEL! SOCCER 
Wednesdays, 4/17 – 5/15 
4:45pm – 5:45pm 
Fee: $75.00 
Gym 
Ages: 5 – 9

 
 
 
SUMMER YOUTH PROGRAMS 
More will be added throughout the next few months!

ARTS & ATHLETICS 
Mon – Fri 6/10 – 8/9 
2:15pm – 4:15pm 
Fee:	 $350.00 (before 4/30) 
	 $400.00 (after 4/30) 
Location: Beach Park 
Ages: 7 – 12

CAMP-YA-GOTTA-WANNA 
Tues – Thur 6/11 – 8/1 
1:00pm – 4:00pm 
Fee:	 $500.00 (before 4/30) 
	 $550.00 (after 4/30) 
Firemen’s Park 
Ages: 3 – 7

SIX FLAGS GREAT AMERICA 
Tuesday, August 6 
Depart 8:00am from the Village Center 
Return 7:00pm to the Village Center 
Fee: $145.00 
Ages: 8 – 16

Adult Programs

YOGA 
Thursdays, 3/14 – 4/25 (Skip 3/28 & 4/4) 
Dailey Cabin 
5:30pm – 6:30pm 
Fee: $60.00 
Instructor: Emily Cobb (Hackworthy)

Johnson Park Project

In February, the playground was donated and removed 
by Kids Around the World (KAW). KAW will repurpose 
the equipment within the next year in a different 
country. The Village previously donated the Beach Park 
Playground to KAW in 2016 which was repurposed in 
Uganda. 

Additionally, look for more activity in Johnson Park 
this spring as contractors will begin the site prep for 
sidewalks and the installation of the new playground.

Sponsorships

We are currently in need of sponsors for our 2024 
Summer Concert Series. We have a great lineup of 
bands this summer and will offer 7 concerts. For more 
information, please contact Curt Erickson at cerickson@
villageofmaplebluff.com.  

Register here: https://maplebluff.recdesk.com/Community/Home

Youth Programs
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